
Sixth Sunday of Easter  
May 22, 2022

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT: 

The mission of St. Andrew’s Catholic Church is to carry on the ministry of Jesus 
Christ, as members of His living body, the Church, to bring the Kingdom of God 

into the world through evangelization, worship, religious education, and service in 
our families, in our parish, and in our community.

Wednesday, May 25 - Mass at noon

Mass intention - +Aunt Billie Cogburn


Sunday, May 29 - Mass at 11 a.m.

Mass intention - Special intentions of all parishionersPastor:  


Father Jim Fanrak

870-743-9889  Rectory


mmgchurch@yahoo.com


Parish Manager: 

Steve Triner

870-321-2773


  stevet@yellville.net


Church Secretary:  

Denise Jorgensen


870-445-4810

kidneywoman@yahoo.com


Prayer-Line Connection:

standrewprayer@gmail.com 
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870-449-4850

This 
Week

FROM FATHER JIM

My friends, I have served you as your pastor for some twelve years.  These years have been a time of 
great blessings, personal growth, and joy for me.  I am most grateful to you for that - THANK YOU.

	 I am now becoming a Senior Priest (retired) - why? Well, for some time I have noticed that my 
energy level and stamina have been waning, and I believe that you could be better served by someone 
else as pastor.

	 I consulted with Bishop Taylor and the DOLR Personnel Board, and now am being assigned to serve 
as Senior Priest.

	 Now I can continue to serve as priest but without the usual routine and responsibilities of being pastor.  I'm looking 
ahead to helping out covering when and where the local pastors need to be away for one reason or another, especially in 
North Central Arkansas.

	 You may have questions; I'd gladly answer them.  Please do call Robin at the church office in Harrison 870-741-5234 
to let her know, and I will call you.

	 Again, thank you very much for everything, and may God bless you. I appreciate you a great deal.


Father Jim Fanrak

mailto:mmgchurch@yahoo.com
mailto:kidneywoman@yahoo.com
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Please remember in your 
prayers…


Vern Anderson, Baby Berkley, Beth, Bo Burnett, Rose & Paul 
Cooper, Mike Crawford, Debbie, Phil Dagenais, Chance Dodson, 
Dan Dorman, Eura Droher, Louise Eckroat, Patty Eubanks, 
Maureen Fancher, Jolayne Flattery, Audrene Goulet, Pat Goulet, 
Ruth Haley, Robin Haller, John Hartz, Vicki Hartz, Andy Haskell, 
Paul Hunt, Lisa Jansen, Johnny, Tricia Kensinger, Jeanne Kernan, 
Pat and Bernie Kohl, John LaRochelle, Gloria Maffei, Gene 
McEwen, Susie Mulhern, Catherine Myer, Grant Nicolai, Michael 
Nighbert, Terrence O’Sullivan, Bob Parent, Gerri Parr, Ardis 
Rastetter, Astrid Rastetter, Bev Rastetter, Tony Rastetter, Joe Lee 
Regalado, Robert Skorich, Tamara Steagall, Diane Stefan, Dan & 
Nicole Storms, Wade Strong, Carl Stubenfoll, Dee Supergan, Jill 
Swanson, Stephen Triner, Diane Vandersteen, Keith Venable, 
Justin Weeden, Alison Weyers, Don Wilkes.  

	 Please add prayers for all those afflicted by war.  Please 
pray for anyone struggling with mental or chronic illnesses, for 
their healing and peace.


To add or delete names, please 

email - standrewprayer@gmail.com 


or contact Denise Jorgensen at 870-445-4810


SAVE THE DATE! 

The Arkansas Catholic Charismatic Renewal 
Service invites EVERYONE to the Catholic 
Charismatic Conference to be held July 22-24, 2022 at the 
Wyndham Riverfront Hotel in North Little Rock. Speakers will 
be Fr. Patrick Gonyeau of "Encounter Ministries" and Mrs. 
Barbara Heil, founder of "From His Heart" ministry. The 
conference will open on Friday evening with mass. Closing will 
be with Sunday Mass at 11:30 am. Other weekend activities will 
be a youth track, praise and worship, children's ministry, book 
store and prayer teams. Registration/information can be found at 
www.arkcc.org. Call Marion at 479-692-1937 if you have 
questions.


SEARCH #150 RETREAT

Registrations are now being accepted for Search #150, a retreat 
to help juniors and seniors in high school get to know 
themselves better, deepen their friendship with Christ, and find 
support in living out their faith.  The summer Search is open to 
in-coming juniors, seniors, and recently graduated seniors. 
Search #150 will be held at St. John Center, Little Rock, over 
the dates of June 24-26, 2022.  

The fee is $135.00.  For more information and registration forms 
visit our website at:

 h t tps: / /www.dolr.org/s i tes /defaul t / f i les /documents/
search-150.pdf

 If you have questions, you may contact Trish Gentry 
tgentry@dolr.org at the Diocese of Little Rock Youth Ministry 
office: 501-664-0340, ext 418.

Adult Scripture Study:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Buildings, Maintenance:	 Kevin Goulet	 421-9921

Catholic Youth Ministry (CYM):	 Karen Carter	 404-2065

Council of Catholic Women:	 standrewprayer@gmail.com

Custodian:	 Gerri Unger Parr	 436-5450

Deacon: 	 Mark Scouten	 741-1579

Deacon Candidate:	 George Gussy	 404-0546

Emergency Relief:	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Finance Council: 	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Food Bank:	 Marv Topf	 453-6443

Eucharist for the Homebound:	 Floyd Crawford	 321-8826	

Library, Archivist:	 Joanne Mustion	 321-0479

Liturgy, Sacraments, and  
     Devotions:  	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Music:	 Scott Vasconcellos	 209-417-4239

Parish Life:	 YOUR NAME HERE	 

Parish Manager:	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Pastor:	 Father J. Fanrak	 743-9889

Prayer Requests; News:	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Religious Educ.; Formation:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Rosary Crusade:	 Daksha Thomas	 449-4784

Safe Environment:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Secretary	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Social Justice, & Charitable  
     Outreach:  	  Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Spiritual Direction:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594	

Tribunal:	 Dc. Mark Scouten	 741-1579	

CONTACTS, COMMITTEES, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SERVICES
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CARD MINISTRY OPENING

Sadly, Paula Kirchens is not able to continue sending greeting 
cards for us.  If you would like to know more about how you can 
take up this valuable and appreciated job, please talk to Steve or 
Janice Triner, or to Denise Jorgensen.  Marcie Topf can tell you 
how it works and what it involves if you want more info before 
you commit.  We thank Paula for handling this job, and we thank 
anyone who considers it.


THANK YOU, GENTLEMEN!

Many thanks to the gentlemen of the parish for the wonderful 
Mothers’ Day celebration and for the perfect job of cleaning up 
they did.


WELCOME NEW FOLKS TO ST. ANDREW’S!

Don’t forget to say hello to anyone you haven’t seen before in 
Mass and to encourage them to be an active part of St. Andrew’s 
like you are! 


SIGN UP TO GO TO GEORGE GUSSY’S 
ORDINATION


There is a sign up sheet in the vestibule if you are interested in 
going to George’s ordination on June 25.  We’ll need riders as 
well as drivers.

From Little Rock

https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwdUMuSgjAQ_JpwWyoPSODAAXyVuiuWrBblZSsMQljAKIKsfv1Gq3r60jM905MHgjAqHKsKKKYUu4QSnxDi25ILQTJxcpknGAMXObhoNNRn3Z9s0K2lAkkEcAk8k75_wg7hmc8EyJw4OHeygltNoPr-ckMsRHRu0FTn-tIZA-htGHJ5u8PLyihD1yA2l4hNXxOIukwaosWbxnG0ZVcD2LorEeVg2maIToipeP27wLPnWP7g22IfJawXd3w4p5XQ6_2wbFoVe9EHHja7tlolX6F3qNd9ur3WVxqHK-XvKP0OE67DSRQlf5-0iI-QpR9xWpXP7ePoLfFm2-xdtYIOgygXZMqaaxw1w2iWv8H7x0Wbi4jVBW1bgho6UOZbD6m0fsX7B2ocbSM
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HELP THE YELLVILLE 
FOOD CLOSET


The food pantry needs donations, 
and in May they like to receive 
donations of pasta and sauce.  
The box for donations is right by 
the front door.  Please pop a 
couple of extra items into your 

cart for the pantry. Recent articles have informed us that 
Hamburger Helper and other kits may need perishable foods that 
recipients don’t have or can’t afford. 	 

	 	 •  Peanut butter	            •  Canned soup

	 •  Canned fruit	 •  Canned vegetables

	 •  Canned stew	 •  Canned fish

	 •  Canned beans	 •  Pasta and rice


JOIN THE LADIES OF CHARITY  
OF ARKANSAS


The Ladies of Charity of Arkansas, a local chapter of a 
worldwide organization started 400 years ago by St. Vincent de 
Paul, the “Apostle of Charity”, in 1617 in the Diocese of Lyons 
located in the mountainous region of eastern France.  Today, the 
Ladies of Charity are in over 50 countries with over 260,000 lay 
volunteers. Our local chapter was founded in 2008 and is the 
only Ladies of Charity organization in the state of Arkansas.  We 
are a non-profit 501c3 and are listed in the Official Catholic 
Directory for the Diocese of Little Rock, where we hold Masses 
and Quarterly Meetings. Our meetings are conducted in person 
as well as virtually via Go-To-Meeting. Sr. Mary Ann Azar, DC, 
is our Sister Moderator.  She guides our membership in all our 
activities for the poor and vulnerable.  If you would like to help 
but are already involved in so many organizations, membership 
requirements are very minimal with our organization.  Attending 
meetings are not a requirement of membership.  Annual dues are 
$25, which helps us fund our programs. For more information 
please contact us at LCArk@dolr.org


SUBSCRIBE TO Arkansas Catholic

	 The print edition is delivered to your mailbox every week. 
Subscriptions are only $30 a year ($28 for seniors). Pick up a 
subscription envelope in the vestibule, visit arkansas-catholic.org 
or call (501) 664-0125. 

	 And you can get Arkansas Catholic Digital the same day it’s 
published on your computer and most smart devices. Postal 
delays are no longer a problem. 

How to get the Arkansas Catholic on line:  Log on to 
www.digital.arkansas-catholic.org and sign up for free.  Click 
the red “Sign Up” link.  Register for your free account and set up 
your password.  Log in, and you now have access to the digital 
edition, plus all issues back to 2002. Every Tuesday afternoon, 
you will get an email with a link to access the latest edition.


COLLECTION BASKETS

Our collections baskets are still on the tables in the back of the 
church.  Please remember they are there and to put any cash 
donations for any second collections in the striped baskets.

Father Jim is leaving, but where 
does he go now?  What do we 

need to know about the 
organization of the Church in our diocese?


Father Jim and Deacon Mark have offered a simple explanation 
on the differences between a senior priest, pastor, associate 
pastor, and administrator:

An Administrator is a priest with full faculties but needs a little 
more experience to be titled a pastor.  As an administrator, he has 
limited authority for any changes to property/buildings/staff, 
etc., without permission from the Bishop.

An Associate Pastor is usually assigned 1-2 years under a 
pastor’s supervision in a larger parish.

A Pastor is usually assigned to a smaller parish or multiple 
parishes and eventually to larger parishes.

A Senior Priest is still very much a priest but no longer has the 
responsibilities associated with being a Pastor.  Senior priests 
regularly help out as needed in parishes when they are well 
enough to do so.  The parish is no longer responsible for their 
salary, benefits and expenses.  These are now taken care of by 
the Diocesan Financial Office.


Management According to the Apostles

	 If you’ve ever worked in any kind of organization, for-profit 
or not-for-profit, I’m sure you have attended a conference or 
two. Whatever our expectations going in, I usually find these 
conferences expose me to communication and problem-solving 
styles that are different from my own, nudging me into a little 
unexpected self-discovery. And it’s a great opportunity to meet 
new people and do something different.

	 Here’s my idea for a leadership conference: The 
Management Style of the Apostles. Think about it, the only thing 
the  apostles had more abundantly than holiness was problems. 
Lots and lots of problems ... most of them of the human 
resources variety. It’s no small feat, starting Christ’s Church on 
earth. I wouldn’t want to be project manager of that endeavor.

	 The Acts of the Apostles is, in some ways, a big book full of 
problems and ways to solve them. It’s a blueprint for tackling 
interpersonal issues in the manner of a true steward, who 
encounters every problem starting from the same place: What 
would my Master want?

	 It’s a question we should be asking ourselves every time we, 
too, encounter a problem — especially problems relating to other 
people. What is the truth in this situation, and how would God 
have me communicate it? How could I handle this in a way that 
is worthy of the name of my Master?

	 In Acts, we see a lot of characteristics of everyday 
stewardship. We see the Apostles mindfully acknowledge the 
lack of peace that is posed by problems like false teachings, this 
Gospel’s problem du jour. They prayerfully confront the 
obstacles to salvation posed by these issues. Always, always, 
always, their main objective is to reveal the will of God, 
remaining committed to the truth while helping newcomers find 
avenues to salvation. Maybe I’m just saying it because it’s my 
idea — but it sounds like a conference we could all use.


— Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS ©LPi
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Being
       Catholic ...
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Kids’ Corner
SHARING THE GOSPEL


Jesus wants you to love him so much that you will always 
do what he asks. Jesus knows that if you put God first, 
you will have peace. Instead of wanting more toys, you 
will be happy to share them. Instead of wanting to get 
your own way, you will enjoy taking turns. You will feel 
good helping other people.


PRAYER

Lord, because you are with me I will do kind things for 
others.


MISSION FOR THE WEEK

I will invite a friend over to play. I will share and take 
turns.

We welcome all visitors to St. Andrew’s Catholic Church this weekend.  We hope you 

enjoy your stay in the Ozarks, and may God protect you on your trip home.

Read today’s Gospel and color this picture.

Readings for the week of May 22, 2022 

Sunday, May 22 - Acts 15:1-2, 22-29; Psalm 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [4]; Revelation 21:10-14, 22-23; John 14:23-29

Monday, May 23 - Acts 16:11-15; Psalm 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b; John 15:26—16:4a

Tuesday, May 24 - Acts 16:22-34; Psalm 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-8; John 16:5-11

Wednesday, May 25 - Acts 17:15, 22—18:1; Psalm 148:1-2, 11-12, 13, 14; John 16:12-15

Thursday, May 26 - Acts 18:1-8; Psalm 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4;  John 16:16-20 Ascension: Acts 1:1-11; Psalm 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 [6];  
	 Ephesians 1:17-23 or Hebrews 9:24-28; 10:19-23; Luke 24:46-53

Friday, May 27 - Acts 18:9-18;  ; Psalm 47:2-3, 4-5, 6-7; John 16:20-23

Saturday, May 28 - Acts 18:23-28;  Psalm 47:2-3, 8-9, 10; John 16:23b-28

Sunday, May 29 - Ascension: See Thursday Ascension readings 
	  Seventh Sunday of Easter: Acts 7:55-60; Psalm 97:1-2, 6-7, 9 [1a, 9a]; Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20; John 17:20-26

Copy this picture square by square

On your own paper, 
draw a picture of 

yourself sharing with 
a friend.


